
MARY TAYLOR MEMORIAL UNITED METHODIST CHURCH 

Whoever you are, wherever you are on your spiritual journey, you are welcome here. 

                         168 Broad Street            Phone: 203.874.1982 

                         Milford, Connecticut  06460          FAX: 203.877.8973_______ 

Order of Worship 

10:00 a.m. 

  (* Those who are able may stand.  Late arrivals will be seated.) 
Please remember to mute or turn off cell phones and other electronic devices. 

 

INFORMAL HYMN SINGING (9:45 a.m.) 
 

THE BELL TOLLS – Welcoming us to worship God 
 

INTROIT     “There’s a Song” 
 

WELCOME TO THE CHURCH  

 

PRELUDE             “It is Well With My Soul”             arr. by M. Hayes and M. Gaspard  

 

*CALL TO WORSHIP                   I John 4:7, 11 

Leader:  Beloved, let us love one another, because love is from God; 

People:  Everyone who loves is born of God and knows God. 

All:        BELOVED, SINCE GOD LOVES US SO MUCH, WE ALSO OUGHT TO LOVE  

   ONE ANOTHER.  LET US WORSHIP GOD. 
 

*HYMN  #370                  “Victory in Jesus”             Hartford 
 

THE COLLECT (seated, in unison) 

 O God, whose love is beyond our wildest imagining: unleash our gratitude for your 

love through our acts of loving kindness, that the salvation won in Jesus may live fully in us; 

through the same Savior, Christ our Lord we pray.  Amen.  
 

PRAYER OF CONFESSION (unison) 

 Lord Jesus Christ, you have promised forgiveness to all who, with hearty repentance 

and true faith, turn to you.  Grant that what we confess with lips we embrace with our hearts 

so that, cleansed by you, we may find love perfected in us.  Amen. 
 

SILENT CONFESSION AND WORDS OF PARDON 

ooo 
 

THE HOLY SCRIPTURES 

II Corinthians 9:6-15                                                    Bible p.1056 
 Leader: The Word of the Lord.   People: Thanks be to God. 

Hebrews 13:16                                                              Bible p.1099 
 Leader: The Word of the Lord.   People: Thanks be to God. 
 

ESPECIALLY FOR THE CHILDREN “Sharing”          Mr. Andreana 
 

HYMN #377 (seated)          “It Is Well with My Soul”                   Ville du Havre 
 

PRAYERS OF PETITION AND INTERCESSION 
 Leader: Lord, in Your mercy,          People: Hear our prayer. 
 

THE LORD’S PRAYER               Hymnal #895 
 

*AFFIRMATION OF FAITH  

Mary Taylor Memorial United Methodist Church is a community growing in God’s 

grace and love.  We are committed to following Christ’s teaching and example by heeding his 

call to feed the hungry, welcome the stranger, preach the good news, teach our children and 

youth, and visit the sick, homebound and imprisoned.   

We recognize and celebrate the diversity of God’s creation and God’s gifts.  As disciples 

of our Lord, we publicly acknowledge, welcome and support people of all races, genders, sexual 

orientations and gender identities, ages, nationalities, ethnicities, abilities and socio-economic 

situations.  Our welcome knows no boundaries.   

Called by the Holy Spirit to share a ministry that reflects God’s love and justice, we 

embrace and honor all who participate in the ministries and leadership of our church. 
The Mission Statement of Mary Taylor Memorial United Methodist Church 

*THE PEACE 
L: May the peace of the Lord be always with you.     P: And also with you. 
   (Greet one another with signs of Christ’s peace.) 
 

PRESENTATION OF TITHES AND OFFERINGS 

Offertory:            “Give Thanks”        Newton and Williams 
     Lisa Gloates, soloist 

*Presentation:            “The Doxology”                        Hymnal #95 

*Prayer of Dedication 
 

*HYMN #593         “Here I Am, Lord”      Here I Am, Lord 
(Signer: Stacey Riccardi) 

 

THE MESSAGE      “Stewardship – A Two-Way Conversation”         Joe Andreana 
 

A MUSICAL RESPONSE AND TIME OF COMMITMENT 
During the musical response all are invited to commit your life and gifts to the ministry of Jesus 

Christ through this church in 2017.  Please bring your commitment card.  All who desire are 

invited to remain at the rail in silent prayer for this church, the United Methodist Church, and 

that Christ’s love may be revealed in us.  Your act of commitment is the “Amen” that marks the 

close of today’s service. 

 

Our pastor will offer a blessing of the food prior to the Time of Commitment.  Upon leaving the 

sanctuary, please go immediately to Dodd Hall where serving will begin. 
 

THE WORSHIP IS ENDED: THE SERVICE BEGINS. 
 



 

 

 

 

TODAY’S GUEST LEADER  

 

is Joe Andreana, a member of the Great Hill United Methodist Church, Seymour, Connecticut 

where he serves on both the Church Council and Finance and Endowment Committee, as well 

as serving as Lay Member of Annual Conference. 

 

Joe is currently Deputy Executive Director of the United Methodist Frontier Foundation, an 

investment agency within the United Methodist Church.  He joined their Board of Directors in 

2008. 

 

Joe was born in Gloversville, NY where he graduated from their public schools.  He received a 

Bachelor of Science in Industrial Administration from Union College, Schenectady, NY in 

1960 and a Master of Business Administration from the University of Connecticut in 1966. 

 

In addition to holding several corporate management positions in the telecommunications 

industry (Southern New England Telephone, AT&T, GTE and Leadership Development, Inc.), 

Joe has served as the chair of the Griffin Health Services Corporation’s Strategic Affairs 

Committee. 

 

Joe resides in Oxford, Connecticut with his wife, Patricia.  Pat and Joe have a son, Michael, a 

partner with the law firm of Pullman and Comley, LLC; and a daughter, Melissa, a school 

administrator in Moorestown, New Jersey.  They also have four wonderful grandchildren. 

 

Please extend a warm welcome to Joe as our New Consecration Sunday leader today. 
 

. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

   Mary Taylor Memorial United Methodist Church     

First Methodist Church in Milford:  1836 

Current building dedicated:  1893 

Merged with Myrtle Beach Community Church:  1969 
 

Whoever you are, wherever you are 

on your spiritual journey, you are welcome here. 
 

CONSECRATON SUNDAY 

PENTECOST XXII 

October 16, 2016 

 

 



~TWO  WEEK CALENDAR AT MARY TAYLOR MEMORIAL~  
 

Sunday, October 16 9:00 a.m.  Sunday School-Wesley Center 

CONSECRATION SUNDAY 9:45 a.m.  Informal hymn singing – Sanctuary 

 10:00 a.m. Worship- Sanctuary 

 11:00 a.m. Celebration Luncheon – Dodd Hall 

 11:15 a.m. Blood Pressure Screenings by Eileen Potkay, LPN – Sanctuary 

 3:00 p.m.  Harp Guitar Concert – Sanctuary 

 3:30 p.m.  MYF Treat Sale at Harp Guitar Concert 

 3:30 – 7:30 p.m. Ghana Emmanuel UMC – Chapel and classrooms 

  6:30 p.m. GEUMC and MTMUMC design team meeting – Wesley Center 

Monday, October 17  7:00 p.m.  Service of Healing and Wholeness – Chapel 

Tuesday, October 18 5:30 p.m.  Confirmation class – Gunn Library, Wesley Center 

 7:00 p.m.  Adult Bible Study-Gunn Library 

Wednesday, October 19 10:00 a.m. Adult Bible Study-Gunn Library 

    6:30 p.m. Adult Education planning meeting – Gunn Library 

    6:30 p.m. Bell Choir rehearsal/7:45 p.m. Adult Choir rehearsal 

Friday, October 21 10:00 a.m. Office volunteers – Gunn Library 

Sunday, October 23 9:00 a.m.  Sunday School-Wesley Center 

LAITY SUNDAY 10:00 a.m. Worship- Sanctuary 

 11:00 a.m. Fellowship Hour – Dodd Hall 

 11:15 a.m. Caring Ministries – Wesley Center, 1
st
 Floor 

 3:00 p.m.  Trunk or Treat and Harvest Festival – Parking lot 

   MYF will participate with activities and games 

 3:30 – 7:30 p.m. Ghana Emmanuel UMC – Chapel and classrooms 

Monday, October 24  7:00 p.m.  Service of Healing and Wholeness – Chapel 

Tuesday, October 25 5:30 p.m.  Confirmation class – Gunn Library, Wesley Center 

 7:00 p.m.  Adult Bible Study-Gunn Library 

Wednesday, October 26  9:00 a.m.  Beacon Volunteers – Egan Room 

 10:00 a.m. Adult Bible Study-Gunn Library 

 12:00 p.m. Taize Worship Service - Sanctuary 

 6:30 p.m.  Bell Choir rehearsal/7:45 p.m. Adult Choir rehearsal 

Thursday, October 27 5:30 p.m.  MTMUMC Community Dinner – Dodd Hall 

 6:45 p.m.  Taize Worship Service – Sanctuary 

Friday, October 28 7:30 p.m.  Dulcimer Festival concert – Sanctuary 

Saturday, October 29 7:30 a.m.  Registration for 9 a.m. race start-Bethel-El Center Trick or Trot 

   at Lisman Landing 37 Helwig St. Milford  

 7:30 p.m.  Dulcimer Festival concert – Sanctuary 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

         MARY TAYLOR MEMORIAL UNITED METHODIST CHURCH 
       Telephone: 203.874.1982 Fax: 203.877.8973 

  Website: www.mtm-umc.org   www.facebook.com/MTMUMC 

                                     E-mail:   mtmumc@sbcglobal.net 

     Ministers                         All the People of God    Bishop                  The Rev. Thomas J. Bickerton  

     Lay Leaders            Kelly O’Hara & Leigh Bak   Superintendent                     The Rev. Kenneth Kieffer 

     Prayer Chain                              Stacy Meszaros    Pastor                             The Rev. Dr. Brian R. Bodt 

     Administrative Assistant     Mary Lou Kampert    Pastoral Assistant          The Rev. Harold V.W. Vink  

     Sexton                      Nelson V. Brown    Outreach Pastor      Danielle Levine    

     Child Care Coordinator         Laura A. Brennan Music Director                   Dr. Richard L. Riccardi 

  Theologian-in-Residence   The Rev. Dr. Judith F. Bennett 
 

                                                           Grace Notes 

                                                       October 16, 2016 
 

Dear Mary Taylor Memorial Church community, 
 

 Today is Commitment Sunday.  Members, and others who feel led to do so, are invited to 

make a financial commitment to the ministry of our congregation for the year 2017.  Our New 

Consecration Sunday program emphasized “the need of the giver to give, not the need of the 

church to receive” through letters and Sunday worship witnesses by Don Hastings, Carol 

Galloway, Lisa Sobolewski and Eileen Doyle.  
 

 Today’s guest leader is Mr. Joe Andreana.  His biography is on the rear cover of the 

Order of Worship.  He will explain what to do with the Commitment Cards that will be given 

out at the end of worship.  The Time of Commitment is the service’s “Amen.”  We hope our 

“regulars” are prepared to respond.  We do not expect visitors, or anyone unprepared, to make 

a commitment today.  All are invited forward to pray at the Communion rail. 
 

 After worship, a complimentary luncheon is offered in Dodd Hall.  Please enter Dodd 

Hall from the sanctuary through the door on your left.  Those with reservations will be checked 

off first but we hope to accommodate visitors and others who may not have made reservations. 
 

 A hearty “thank you” to this year’s team: Don Hastings (campaign chair), Eileen and 

David Doyle (Stewardship Co-Chairs), Paul Downing, Eric Georgelos, Lisa Sobolewski, Leslie 

Thompson, Mr. Andreana and yours truly.  We have been privileged to serve you together. 
 

Sincerely yours in Christ,  

 

 

 

Pastor Brian Bodt 
 

AT WORSHIP TODAY 

mailto:mtmumc@sbcglobal.net


 

Head Usher – Kelly O’Hara       Greeters – The Thompson Family 

Liturgist – Paul Downing Bible bearer – Marshall Firmender 

Cross Bearer – Bryan Thompson Acolytes – Ethan and Devon Weed 
 

GREETING YOU AFTER WORSHIP are Reverend Bodt and Paul Downing. 
 

THE ALTAR FLOWERS today are in celebration of Phoebe and Jim Repetsky’s 56
th

 

wedding anniversary yesterday, October 15
th

; and in remembrance of Carole’s mother, 

Myrtle Lumis’ birthday, on October 18
th

, given by Carole and Bob Sattler; and in loving 

memory of our son William on his 47
th

 birthday given by Paul and Betty Daneault. 
 

TO ASSIST YOU IN WORSHIP, see our ushers for: 

 Large print Bibles, hymnals and bulletins  

 Hearing Assist Devices  

 Children’s bulletins for ages 3 – 6 and 7 – 12 
 

CHILD CARE for children 5 and under is provided in Wesley Center, the building next door.  

You may also hear the service in Dodd hall should your child become restless.  Please note that 

children over five are expected to remain in the sanctuary; the child care in Wesley Center is 

not staffed to provide for older children.  Our Safe Sanctuary policy requires that children 

leaving the sanctuary must be accompanied by an adult or guardian. 
 

PLEASE OFFER PRAYER CONCERNS using the "Blue Sheets" in the attendance pads in 

each pew; or obtain one from an usher. Please return them completed to an usher or to the 

center aisle where the ushers will collect them on the opening hymn.  Our Lay Leaders 

speak them during the Prayer of Intercession and Petition.  You are also invited to speak your 

concerns when we pray.  Please obtain others’ permission to share their concerns. Prayers are 

included in our on-line prayer chain and Monday night Healing Service.   Please also consider 

joining our Yahoo e-communication group (which was created for prayer concerns) to offer 

immediate posting of intercessory prayer requests.  To sign up, contact the church office. 
 

TODAY’S LITURGY is based on Holy Scripture, The United Methodist Hymnal (1989) and 

The United Methodist Book of Worship (1992). 
 

WELCOME VISITORS!   May you experience God’s presence today.  Please complete a red 

visitor’s card (in the pew racks) and wear the “Visitor” name tag to help us greet you.  Our 

Ambassadors will look for you!   CHURCH INFORMATION is in the rear of the church.   
 

SERMON COPIES from previous Sundays are in the rear of the church or  

at www.mtm-umc.org.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 OUR LIFE IN PRAYER, MINISTRY AND MISSION 
 

BULLETIN NOTICES are due by noon Wednesday for the following Sunday bulletin. 
 

TO DONATE ALTAR FLOWERS OR A MISSION CROSS, contact Beth O’Brien at 

203.877.8668 or bgobrien11@optonline.net.  Flowers are $20.  A donation in lieu of flowers to 

support missions is honored with a cross and miniature mission scarf on the altar.  Checks for 

either are payable to MTMUMC and mailed to Beth O’Brien, 7 Breakneck Court, 06460. 
 

FOOD BASKET:  Please place non-perishable food items in the basket located in the back of 

the church and monetary donations in the Beth-El envelope. 
 

ANIMAL SHELTER DONATIONS: WET AND DRY CAT FOOD IS ESPECIALLY 

NEEDED NOW, according to Paul Downing’s contact with the animal shelter.  “Wet and dry cat 

food is needed for seniors with pets and for the canine facility. Towels and blankets are needed. 

Animal Control will not take peoples' released pets but will spay and neuter feral cats. Please 

leave your donations in the designated basket in the back of the Sanctuary. The Youth Fellowship 

brings these items to Animal Control each week. Bless you for caring for God's children with 

fur."  If you and your animals are in need, please help yourself to the available donations. 
 

CONTACT THE PASTORS directly or through the church office (203.874.1982, 

mtmumc@sbcglobal.net) with pastoral care needs and hospitalizations:  Pastor Brian Bodt: 

brian.bodt@yahoo.com; 203.874.1982, ext. 111 or 203.895.3753.  He is typically in office 10 

am – 1 p.m., Mon. – Thurs.   Pastor Hal Vink: 203.878.8977 or vinkhaljane@gmail.com.  

Pastor Dani Levine: 203.927.9077 or Danielle.levine@mail.com.  
 

“FIX IT BOX” is in Dodd Hall.  See a need?  Drop a completed form in the box.  
 

WE HOST Alcoholics Anonymous AND Gamblers Anonymous WEEKLY.  Please call  

the church office for the schedule or see it posted on the bulletin boards. 
 

PLEASE NOTE: During a medical or other emergency the Head Usher or a designee will  

 call #911.  Please do not call on your cell phone as multiple calls may delay response. 
 

VITAL CONGREGATION WEEKLY REPORT FOR October 9th: 
Total worship attendance all services: 165; October 9th: 138, Ghana Emmanuel UMC: 14; Oct. 

10th.
 
Healing & Wholeness: 13; Total Offerings (minus “Lift Us Up) for October 9th:  $8,584.75; 

“Lift Us Up” Capital Campaign gifts $1,994.50; Amount given to Charities and Benevolence 

$486.23; Engaged in Small Groups: 161; Sunday School:47; MYF: 11; Confirmation: 5; Adult 

Bible Study, Tues.12; Adult Bible Study Wed.10; District United Methodist Women, Oct. 8: 52; 

Local UMW, Oct. 11: 12; Men’s Club, Oct. 11: 10; No Choir rehearsals this week;  Office 

volunteers 2; Total persons received on profession of faith: 0; Total Persons involved in local, 

national, and international missions: 0.) *Small Groups – please contact the church office 

mtmumc@sbcglobal.net or 203.874.1982) with your attendance.  
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TODAY 

 

OUR CELEBRATION LUNCHEON follows worship in Dodd Hall (behind the sanctuary), 

organized by our New Consecration Sunday team.  Please allow those with reservations to be 

served first.  If you were unable to make a reservation we hope to include you.  Please speak with 

Paul Downing or Don Hastings.  Next Sunday’s hosts will be the Worship Committee. 
 

BLOOD PRESSURE SCREENINGS are offered in the sanctuary after worship by 

Eileen Potkay, LPN. 
 

THE HARP GUITAR RECITAL is today, 3 p.m. in our sanctuary and Dodd Hall.  Among the 

musicians is “our own” Stephen Bennett, Nancy’s husband.  Tickets: $15 at the door. 
 

TODAY’S METHODIST YOUTH FELLOWSHIP EVENT will be selling snacks at 

intermission at the Harp Guitar Festival.  Please check arrival time with your leaders. 
 

REGISTRATION FORMS TO RUN/WALK “TRICK OR TROT” are found on the tables in 

the front and rear of the sanctuary, or go to www.milfordtrickortrot.com.  The course is 3.1 miles. 

The date is Sat., Oct. 29.  The event begins at 9 a.m. with same-day registration beginning at 7:30 

a.m.  The event benefits the Beth-El Center’s sheltering and food ministry. 
 

NOVEMBER “BEACON” DEADLINE was yesterday.  We may be able to receive late 

submissions.  Please send them to mtmumc@sbcglobal.net. 
 

DID YOU CONSIDER TAKING ON A “COLLEGE CONNECTION?”  See Holly 

Firmender to be a part of those who reach out to our young people away at school: 203.530.2621 

or holly.firmender@gmail.com.  
 

NAMES FOR OUR ALL SAINTS REMEMBRANCE are due by Tuesday, November 1
st
 to 

the church office (mtmumc@sbcglobal.net or 203.874.1982, ext. 110).  If you have a loved one 

who you wish to have remembered at our November 6
th

 worship, please submit it.  We will have 

an initial listing of names known to us in next week’s bulletin. 
 

SEE THE WEEKLY CALENDAR FOR MEETING LOCATIONS AND SCHEDULE. 
 

CONGRATULATIONS TO MYF OFFICERS 
 

Elected at last week’s meeting by their peers were President Nick Bettencourt, Vice-President 

Ryan Lapadula, Secretary Meghan Kelliner and Treasurer Emily Brennan.  As President, Nick 

will serve as the Youth Representative to the Church Council.  Congratulations to all! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

NEXT SUNDAY, October 16th 
 

http://www.milfordtrickortrot.com/
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LAITY SUNDAY/Pentecost XXIII   Co-Lay Leaders Leigh Bak and Kelly O’Hara will lead 

worship on the theme “Living Vital Worship.”  Outreach Pastor Dani Levine will offer the 

message “’Worth’ the Fight” based on II Timothy 4:6-8, 16-18 and Luke 18:9-14.  We will 

have a “Bible Blast” from Don Hastings about The Upper Room Discipline. The Caring 

Ministry Team will meet after worship.   
 

“TRUNK OR TREAT” is our annual Fall Harvest Festival and alternative children’s 

Halloween celebration next Sunday from 3-5 p.m. in the parking lot and Dodd Hall hosted by 

our Sunday School.  See the enclosed flier.   
 

METHODIST YOUTH FELLOWSHIP’S meeting will be next Sunday, 3-5 p.m. to assist 

the “Trunk or Treat” celebration by leading and supply activities and games.  Afterwards there 

will be a brief meeting to determine the Missional Priority of MYF for the program year. 

 

              IT'S BUDGET TIME! 
 

It's time to start working on our budget for 2017.  All committee chairs please submit your 

budget requests for 2017 to Nancy Bennett, Finance Chair. You can hand them to her in 

church, put them in her church office mailbox or email them to her at nancy516@aol.com.   

Please call Nancy with questions at home (203-874-6434) or on her cell (203-530-0176). 

 

COMING SOON 
 

CHURCH CONFERENCE will be Sunday, October 30
th

 in Dodd Hall after 10 am worship.  

All are welcome with vote reserved to members of the church.  We will elect officers, 

committees and Trustees; recertify Lay Servants; set the pastor’s 2017 compensation; and 

review program accomplishments from 2016.  Refreshments will be provided. 
 

“THANKS FOR GIVING” food-collect-a-thon is being sponsored by local Boy and Girls 

Scouts the weekend of November 11-13 at Wasson Field.  Scouts will be present around the 

clock collecting non-perishable foods as well as frozen turkeys to help distribute to 250 local 

families.  Thanks for any donations you can provide.   
 

AN ORDER FOR THE UPPER ROOM DISCIPLINE, 2017 will be made in early 

December.  If you are interested in purchasing a copy of this book, please contact Don 

Hastings (203.877.4554 or nctmwash@aol.com).  The cost of $10 is the same for regular or 

large print. 
 

The Upper Room Discipline is a book of daily devotionals, following the calendar year and 

based on the lectionary, the scripture readings that are the basis of most Sunday sermons.  The 

lectionary is a 3-year cycle of scripture readings which cover nearly all parts of the Bible.  

During the past few years many members of Mary Taylor have read the Discipline as a way to 

increase their knowledge of the Bible. (“The Upper Room” daily devotional booklets that are 

on the table in the back of the sanctuary are not the same as The Upper Room Discipline.) 

NOW IS THE TIME TO MARK YOUR CALENDAR FOR OUR  

                MEAL PACKAGING EVENT.   
  

  The Missions Committee is again taking on the challenge of packaging 10,000 

        meals through the organization Stop Hunger Now.  
 

       What can you do to help –VOLUNTEER.   
 

We have booked November 5 from 9:00 am to noon to participate in this dry 

meal packaging   program.  We need a minimum of 90 volunteers BUT many 

hands make light work. It is estimated that 90 people can package 10,000 meals 

in 3 hour but we know that the gong rings for the last meals much sooner.  

Some of our volunteers will be asked to help unload the delivery truck and lift 

50 lb. bags of ingredient. This event will be a fun, hands-on and rewarding 

experience for anyone in our church. No experience necessary! 
 

In order to get in on this fun event, please go to the link below and follow the instructions for 

registration.  If you do not have a computer or are unable to register, please see Debbie Dubien 

and Maryann Petremont.  They will register you for the event.  Remember this event is fully 

funded, so on the last page of the registration form, you DO NOT need to make a donation to 

support this meal packaging event.   
 

Here is the link to register for STOP HUNGER NOW EVENT ON NOVEMBER 5 2016 

http://events.stophungernow.org/MTM%20UMC%2011/5/16 

 

              Hope to see you there as we help to STOP HUNGER NOW. 

       

 

     COAT & WARM WINTER CLOTHING DRIVE –  

               FOR THE BRIDGEPORT RESCUE MISSION 

        SUNDAY NOVEMBER 6 

 

 We will be collecting clean washable coats and warm clothing for only one 

Sunday this year.  The date will be Sunday, November 6.  Please do not 

donate any leather coats or wool clothing.  The clothing donations will be delivered to 

Bridgeport Rescue Mission on Wednesday, November 9th.  Coats can still be donated on Monday 

November 7th and Tuesday November 8th.   

If you have any questions or need to schedule a late delivery on Monday or Tuesday, please call 

MaryAnn Petremont at 203-877-0612. 
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